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Serving God by Serving People    

February 2012  

The Mission of Christ 
Lutheran Church is 
proclaiming the Gos-
pel, reaching lives for 
Christ and celebrating 
God’s love. 

 

 

Christ Lutheran welcomed into membership this past 
month, Michelle and Paul Gabor and Tiffany Anderton .  
They are delightful young people and we urge you to  spend 
some time getting to know them 

Welcome to your new church home  

Michelle, Paul and Tiffany! 

 

CLC Blessed with More New Members! 
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CLC Officers, Teachers and Youth Counselors for 201 2 Installed Jan. 15th  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Scene from the Health Care Seminar January 19th 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Zumba Class with Instructor Diana Kirklin with stud ents Rene’ & Sigrid Reeves 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Last Month’s CLC Activities   
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CARING CART FOR FEBRUARY, 
2012 

 

The Salvation Army is the target for our Car-
ing Cart collection this month.  They have a 
great need for towels and washcloths (new or 
used).  With their facilities full most of the 
time there are lots of people needing baths.  If 
you have redecorated your bathrooms and the 
towel colors are not what you want anymore, 
please bring them and put them in our cart.  
Let’s show the Salvation Army that Christ   
Lutheran Church is a caring church, BRING 
THOSE TOWELS AND WASHCLOTHS.   

   Arla Stump  

 

Lutherans for Life 

We will be taking a check in the amount 
of $2,200 to the Crisis Pregnancy Center soon. 
Two hundred dollars more than last year!  We 
did receive a great thank you letter from them. 

 We will meet again in March on Sunday 
the 11th at 2 p.m. at Immanuel in Bossier 
City..  Hopefully Pastor Marcus & Kristi Ping 
from St. Paul, will be sharing with us some 
new avenues to explore with fund raisers and 
in educational benefits.  

 

Cleaning Teams  

 The list of Cleaning Teams may be found 
on Page 10 of this newsletter as well as on the 
Bulletin Board in the church hallway.  We are 
happy to announce that Matthew Holland, 
Youth Group President, has volunteered to 
take out the trash to the street each Sunday.  
Our pick up is on Tuesdays.  Many thanks to 
Pastor Culver and Jan Shavers for taking care 
of this duty in past months. 

 

To all of you who were so car-
ing to me and my family during my lengthy hospi-
tal stay.  Your visits, your cards, your calls, you r 
offerings to help any way needed, your gifts, but 
most of all your prayers.  If it hadn’t been for yo ur 
prayers, I don’t think I could have made it through  
all those weeks of tests, surgeries and concern for  
my family.  It just proved once again what a loving  
church family Christ Lutheran is.  God’s blessings 
to you all and thank you for everything. 

   Mike Holland 

 

Choir Practice Continues  

 We are now practicing some Lenten and 
Easter music.  Thanks to Ceil Manning, accom-
panist, and the Kirklins for taking over this 
ministry.  We meet on Wednesday nights at 6 
p.m. at present and 
may move practice 
to after church ser-
vices during Lenten 
(around 8 p.m.)  IF 
YOU ENJOY 
SINGING, PLEASE 
COME JOIN US 
AROUND THE PI-
ANO.  The music is 
easy to learn and we do have fun rehearsing. 
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 Good Samaritan—Bethesda Campus  

North Auxiliary Chapter 7  

 

 A lot of you have received your newslet-
ter from the Good Samaritan Auxiliary.  Take 
time to read your copy.  It contains some nice 
articles as well as just plain good information 
you’ll enjoy. 

 We continue to collect the Campbell 
Soup labels each month.  There’s a container 
for them on the table in the back of the 
church. 

 Also, the Daughters of Christ have cho-
sen the Good Samaritan Auxiliary as an out-
reach project for this year.  Thank you ladies! 

 

        Judy Bartz,  

   VP, Governing Board 

 

Zumba Classes  

 Diana Kirklin reports that they have 
seen this class grow with new people each 
week—but they still have lots of room.  They 
are planning to start a Zumba Gold class to 
meet on Tuesday mornings at 10 a.m.  More 
on this later.  However, they need volunteers 
to watch the little ones at one or both class 
times— Tuesdays at 10 a.m. and 5:30 p.m.  If 
you are interested in helping out in this way, 
please call Diana at 321-537-2697.   

 

PHONICS  

 

 These classes are still going strong.  
We’re saddened to report that Central Chris-
tian had a break in (live-in intruders) who 
ransacked some of our supplies and made a 
big mess throughout the church.  Fortunately 
they did not take our computers.  We now 
have new keys for the building.     

 

Dress For Success  
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In Basket—Thank You’s  

To:  Ladies of Christ Lutheran Church 

 Thanks so much for the crocheted blan-
kets.  I so enjoyed visiting with you all and 
hearing about the wonderful works you are 
doing for the Lord!.  Love your sister, 

 Vickie (Brumley) Crisis Pregnancy Ctr. 

…………. 

Dear Christ Lutheran Church, 

 Thank you for your kind and thoughtful 
donation.  Your generosity is greatly appreci-
ated by all of us here at Heart of Hope. 
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 Would you ask a dentist to do brain surgery on you?  Would you ask an electrician to represent 
you in a murder trial? Would you ask an attorney to  serve as an executive chef? Would you let a pro-
fessional baseball player deliver your next child? The answer to these questions is “no”. I’m sure tha t 
there are some individual exceptions, but they woul d be rare. For the most part, if you are hiring an 
individual to carry out a task, you would seek out the candidate with the most skills in the area you 
need, along with their ability to work with you, an d within the pay scale. You may ask where am I 
going with all this? Valid question!  
 Have you ever stopped to think that Jesus chose hi s apostles from people that we would never 
have put on the list? We know that out of the twelv e, four were fishermen and one was a tax collec-
tor. The others, we don’t know what they did. Paul who came in later was a tent maker. We do know 
that they all said “YES” to the challenge. It seems  that Christ chose a motley crew to carry out the 
Lord’s work. Today, we would question Jesus by sayi ng “Are you serious? Do you know the impor-
tance of the Lord’s work?” These are just common pe ople, not trained in church work or evangelism. 
Have you ever noticed that God works differently th an we do? The very people we would have sug-
gested would not be on God’s list and the people we  would have never considered were hired. 
 Now... what if Jesus asked you to follow him and t o serve? Is that more ridiculous than a tax 
collector, four fishermen, and who knows what the r est were? What if the future of Christianity 
rested on your shoulders? How would you have respon ded is Jesus called you to be an Apostle? Would 
the church be here today? Would we have responded: I’m retired; I’m too busy; I don’t know the Bible 
very well; I’m not a leader; I got too many problem s of my own; I’m scared and would only mess it 
up... The joy is that it doesn’t rest on our should er, but on the Holy Spirit’s. 
 This is a tough question that probably makes you f eel uneasy. I know I have often asked my-
self this question throughout my life. I have often  been quick to respond: “Well, Jesus has already 
chosen His apostles!” I respond Thank You Jesus! Bu t you know, the church calls out for workers too. 
I know I was not a tax collector, but I was a Tax A ssessor for the State of Texas. I went on represent -
ing property taxation for public utility companies.  When the Lord called, I did respond. I served Tree  
of Life Lutheran Church in Garland, TX. I held just  about every position outside of Pastor. It was an 
honor to serve! I didn’t know what I was doing, but  I did have to do a little reading and learn from 
the school of hard knocks. The joy of it is that th e church goes on. The Lord is there to help you 
through it, along with a manual to tell you your re sponsibilities. The first step is difficult, but yo u 
keep taking steps. I want this to be a year where w e all take steps together. Not only in our daily 
walk with the Lord, but also in our church work.  
 This walking or stepping together should be done o ut of love, never guilt. We should be ex-
cited about it! If Jesus came to you and asked you to do something, I bet you would jump at it! Well, 
Jesus is head of the Church! He is our boss. I have  worked for a lot of bosses, some I liked and ... w ell 
some were difficult to like. Jesus is the greatest boss that I have ever had. He is a boss who is alwa ys 
looking out for me. He is a boss that I can go to a nd talk about anything. I can share my joys and 
troubles. He makes Himself available for me at all times. If I need to talk, I just have to call Him a nd 
He always listens. He’s a boss who loves me. He’s b etter than a boss, He’s my Lord and Savior. He 
literally gave His life for me. Because of what He has done for me, I’m eternally grateful and will 
proudly serve Him. He loves you too! Let’s walk tog ether in 2012. Make this a year of prayer and re-
flection on how you can serve God. Pray about it. 
 
Pastor Perry Culv er 
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Dear Friends in Christ, 

 We had a congregational meeting on the 22 nd of Jan, and the congre-
gation authorized the BLL to get bids and get start ed on the parking lot ex-
tension. This is a much needed improvement; on an a verage Sunday the 
parking lot is full and overflowing. (A wonderful p roblem to have don’t you 
think?) 

 A much needed hand rail has been installed on the handicap ramp.  A 
stripe of yellow paint on the steps leading up to t he front doors has been applied. We tried two 
colors of paint to see which one held up the best a nd the orange faded out pretty quick so we 
went with yellow. 

 We have received two vouchers from SWEPCO in the a mount of $50.00 each to be used 
to purchase lights.  These lights will be installed  on the building to illuminate the parking lot 
after dark and through the night.  These are two mu ch needed security lights and will be in-
stalled very shortly. 

 We are getting a lot of little things taken care o f to make our church attractive and wel-
coming to anyone who would like to come in or just drive by. 

 We are also getting a sign built to put on the cor ner of Linwood and Idema and a cover-
ing for the sign in front of the church. 

 Watch for some things that could make our worship service more reverent and mean-
ingful.  All in all things are coming together very  nicely to make our church a place to worship 
and praise our loving Lord and Savior. 

      Serving the Lord with gladness, 

          Ken Stump , Chairman   
         Board of Lay Leaders 

 

Board Lay Leader Members for 2012 

 Chairman:   Ken Stump 

 Vice Chairman:  Phil Moorehead 

 Secretary:   Joan Holland 

 Treasurer:   Melissa Meeks 

 Financial  Secretary:   Mary List: 

 Members  At Large:  

     Glenda Conradi       Dottie McIntosh        Ar la Stump Dona Festervan       Lori O'Connor 

 Head Elder:  Mike Reeves 
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ANNOUNCEMENTS  

MITE BOXES WILL BE COLLECTED THE FIRST Sunday and Wednesday of  each month. 

 

BUILDING FUND ENVELOPES are available in the Narthex .  We’re still collect ing these toward Phase II. 

 

NEWSLETTER DEADLINES are the 20th of each month.  By getting all article s and items for the monthly news-
letter turned in as close to that deadline as possi ble either via jmhdutch@aol.com or by phone to Joan  Holland at 686-
6044 helps us get the newsletter to you in a timely  manner.  

 

THE SUNDAY BULLETIN DEADLINE  for announcements is on Tuesdays by 9:00 p.m.  You  may e-mail them to 
J.C. Barnett at jcbarnett875@suddenlink.net by Wedn esdays at 11 a.m. 

 

OUR CHURCH’S  WEBSITE is Christ Lutheran LCMS.org.  Send church meetings and activity information to our 
Webmaster at Glenda @Conradi.com. 

 

MONTHLY CALENDAR may be seen on the church’s website.  Please check for updates. Copies may 
also be found in your mail boxes in the Narthex. 
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Old Business: 

 
- We made $995 from the braided bread sales and spent $360 on the Junior High Gathering so we 
have $635 left.  
-The trip thru the corn maze, our Christmas party, and Caroling went very well!  
-$300 was given to the Youth by Mr. Wiist in appreciation for coming to sing to him in the hospital. 
He also sent us a card! The Youth are praying for him everyday!  
- The chef from the Rescue Mission was so grateful that the Youth came to help out on Jan 14th to 
serve food. Youth from St. Paul also joined us. They will also be joining us in future youth events.  
 
New Business: 
 

-January 31st we’ll be going back to Shriners. We are to meet at the church at 4:45 pm.  
-February 11th is back to the food bank. Meet at the church at 8:30 am.  
- For Mardi Gras this year we are going to designate a spot for the Youth to enjoy the parade to-
gether. We will be asking Mr. Rob if we could maybe use his motor home during that time. The dates 
are February 11th & 18th. Some youth will go early in the morning to rope off an area. We are all ex-
cited about it!!  
- Also, we are trying to come up with a few service projects. Perhaps Shreveport Green and High-
land’s Dress for Success. For those who are interested in the Shreveport Green project, Matthew will 
get a list of things needed for it. This will be in the Spring. Highland Center’s Dress for Success will 
be in the Fall.  
-As for the Rescue Mission some people would like to do something else in it’s place. But we will be 
going perhaps twice a year. There will be a trip there in June.  
- LSU Medical Center is doing a children's program around Easter, probably on March 24th. In order 
for us to participate we are going to talk to the Children's Program Director.   It is our plan to distrib-
ute “goodie bags” to those who may be confined in the hospital for any of the Easter season. 
- The Annual LWML Tea Party will be held on March 17th. Every one of the Youth agreed to help 
with the Tea either as models or helping to serve  
-The Youth voted to donate $100 to the S.S. VBS Program.  We also need volunteers for VBS so 
please be thinking about that!  

- The Youth also voted to allocate 10% of all funds raised (starting with the bread funds) towards the 
betterment of our church.  For example, they will probably donate to the parking lot enlargement ex-
pense. 

 

Continued next page ……. 
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PRAYERS  

 

Illness    Jennifer Ainsworth, Lyle Anderson, Betty Andres, Karen Dashir,  Gene Heppner,  
Mike & Terri Holland,  Jerry Joiner, Stephanie, Kel ly, Sylvia Ladage, Warren Manchester, 
Marilyn Meeks, Sharon Odom,  Joe Randolph, Patricia  Randolph, Katie Reuter, Amanda Sparks, 
Ken Stump, Marilyn Symmank, and Lewis Wiist. 

 

General Wellbeing  Our Church, Our Mission and Our Pastor Culver. 

 

In the Military   

 Paula & Eric Anderson     Rebecca & Marcus Cooper   Shelton Feibel, Jr.       
 Raul  Garcia III  Richard Hester     Jeff Kidwell                        
 Jennifer Kidwell  .             Russell Kirklin      Michael Manchester       
 Warren Manchester, Jr. Brandon McCall               Clinton White   

 

 

NOTE:  Please notify Joan Holland, Editor, of any d eletions, corrections, or additions that need 
to be made to this newsletter.  We want it to be as  correct as possible.  Thank you. 

 

………………… 

 

Youth Article Continued from Page 8 ………….. 
 
- Now, for our fun activities this year!! We will have our Annual Camping Trip on August 3rd-5th.  

- We will be having a Game Night at the Kirklins on Saturday, June 30th.  

- We will also be having a Pool Party at the Holland's house! That will be from 4-6pm. We will talk more 
about it when it comes closer to the time! - Our Six Flags trip will be May 5th-7th!!  
-If interested, The Southern District Teen Summer Trip is June 24th-30th for 9-12th grades. They will 
be rebuilding damaged areas.  
During this meeting we spent going over what we will be doing this year! We are very excited and look-
ing forward to all of this coming year! Thank you all for your support of the Youth Group!  
 
       Shelby Watkins 
       Youth Group Secretary  
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SERVANT SCHEDULE FOR FEBRUARY  

 

  Sunday 5th  

 

Elders—Mike Reeves & Mike Holland 

Ushers –Judy Bartz & Doris Moorehead 

Greeters—Dottie McIntosh & Lori O’Connor 

Reader –Judy Bartz  

Acolytes –Phil Moorehead & Matthew Holland 

Altar –Rene’ Reeves & Sue Meyer 

Nursery –Wesley Williams & Bethany Culver 

Flowers – Open 

Cleaning Crew—Bernie & Glenda Conradi 

 

       Sunday 12th  

 

Elders –Mike Reeves & Mike O’Connor 

Ushers—Phillip Feibel & Bill Marshall 

Greeters -Dottie McIntosh & Lori O’Connor 

Reader –Chris Reeves 

Acolytes –Wesley Williams & Cheyenne Gramm 

Altar –Terri Holland & Lori Culver 

Nursery –Andy Culver & Dayna Meshell 

Flowers  - Open 

Cleaning Crew—Ken & Arla Stump 

 

  Sunday 19th  

 

Elders –Mike Reeves &  Rob Meyer 

Ushers—Phillip Feibel & Ben Bull 

Greeters—Dottie McIntosh & Lori O’Connor 

Reader –Doris Moorehead 

Acolytes –Andy Culver & Bethany Culver  

Altar –Judy Bartz & Doris Moorehead 

Nursery –Zachary Gramm & Phil Moorehead 

Flowers – The Conradis in honor of Henry’s Birthday . 

Cleaning Crew—Judy Bartz & Ludy Parker 

 

 

 

  Sunday 26th  

 

Elders –Mike Reeves & Russell Kirklin 

Ushers—Phillip Feibel & Mike O’Connor 

Greeters—Dottie McIntosh & Lori O’Connor 

Reader –Michael O’Connor 

Acolytes –Zachary Gramm & Dayna Meshell 

Altar –Melissa Meeks & Lori O’Connor 

Nursery –Matthew Holland & Cheyenne Gramm 

Flowers – Open 

Cleaning Crew—Rob & Sue Meyer 

 

BIRTHDAYS  

Nixon Shavers—1 

Warren Manchester4—2 

Patrick Shavers—3 

Wanda Neathery—5 

Clint Bowman—8 

Kaley Constable—11 

Zachary Gramm—21 

Henry Conradi—22 

Shawn Whitlock—22 

Marie Carlson—23 

Russell Kirklin—23 

Paul Gabor—27  

 

 

 

 

 

 

   ANNIVERSARY  

  Robert & Agatha McCall—19 
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Lutheran Women in Mission 

Daughters in Christ 

 

 I’m proud to say that our Mite offerings 
for January was up again!  $92.09!  Last year 
we turned in about $1,350.  What a blessing 
coming out of our little boxes.  We only lack one 
project in paying off on those selected at the 
District Convention two years ago. 

 We have received from Donald Welmer a 
nice thank you for the money we sent him to 
help in his ministry.  Donald is in his 4th year 
at the Seminary in Fort Wayne, Indiana 
(following in his father’s footsteps—Pastor 
Mike Welmer.  He apologizes for being late 
sending his thanks, but he has been very busy 
in his studies this year. 

 Our meeting will be held on Sunday, 
Feb. 4th after service.  Plans are being made 
for our Tea & Fashion Revue coming up on Sat-
urday, March 16th @ 12 noon.  The Youth have 
agreed to help with modeling and serving.  If 
you’d like to be a model, please see any  LWML 
Board Member. 

 Tickets will be going on sale for our tea 
soon—$12.50 per ticket.  Please keep this date 
on your calendar.  This event is a fund raiser to 
support our projects for this year’s outreach 
mission. 

 Arla Stump and I attended a Zone Board 
Meeting on January 28th at Immanuel where 
we planned our Zone Rallies for the spring and 
fall.  More info on this in the March newsletter. 

 Our District Convention will be in 
Hammond, LA April 27-29.  Judy Bartz and 
Arla Stump are our delegates with Dottie 
McIntosh as an alternate. 

  

 

 

 

  

  

 

PUZZLE ANSWERS  

 

Bible Quiz:  A 

Just for Kids:  “Bear with each other and for  

give one another.  If any of you has a grievance 
against someone.  Forgive as the Lord forgave 
you.”  

 

 

 

 

  

 

 Jeff, Marilyn & Matthew Meeks, Hack 
  ettstown, NJ 

 Julia Rick, Shreveport 

 Mike & Marcia Black, Milford, MI 

 Rick & Gayle Poland, Longview, TX 

 

 

 

 

GAME NIGHTS  are scheduled for Mondays, 
Feb. 13th and 27th.at 6 p.m..  We’re looking 
forward to getting together with old friends 
and perhaps making some new ones. 

  Come Join Us! 
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PUZZLE  FUN  

     CARTOONS  

Bible Quiz  
During Jesus’ time in the wilderness after his 
baptism, Satan tempted him to do three things.  
Which of the following was not one of the temp-
tations? 

 

A. To change water into wine so wedding 
guests would know he was God’s Son] 

B. To throw himself down from the top of the 
temple, excepting angels to save him 

C. To turn stones into bread to satisfy his hun-
ger 

D. To worship Satan in order to gain all the 
world’s kingdoms. 
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SUNDAY SCHOOL SCOOPS   

 

Greetings in Christ! 

 

 We had our first planning and organizational meeting for this year’s VBS. We need and would love 
everyone’s help and suggestions in order to make this VBS the best ever done. 

 We will start with a light meal every night at 5:45. Jan Shavers already has her pot cooking to keep us 
happy and full! She always does an outstanding job! 

 Paula Anderson and Amity Conradi will be co-chairing our VBS program this year. Just exactly how co
-ordinate, depends on available space, but they will get it done. Our children always have fun and enjoy all the 
crafts, games and etc. 

 Rene’ Reeves will have the preschool class ages 2-5 (those who have not yet completed kindergarten). 
Glenda Conradi is our official photographer and public relations chairperson. Lori Culver, Terri Holland, 
Sharon McMillon, Paula Anderson, Judy Bartz, Amity Conradi and I, always have original and fun crafts that 
the children love. Our youth will be group leaders and assist in many ways. What would we do without the 
help from our young adults? 

 There’s plenty to be done. Many planning sessions will be needed.  Keep a watch out every week for 
announcements in Sunday’s bulletin for our next meeting. We would like, and need, everyone’s help.  

 In between organizing VBS, we will also be working on our upcoming Easter program. Lent start this 
years on February 22 and Easter is on April 8. So we have a lot to do to get ready for these two important pro-
grams here at CLC. It will be the most spiritual reward and gift you will ever experience! 

 

       May God Bless and Keep you always, 

       Sharon Odom, Education Director 

      

 

Church Cleaning Teams for 2012  
      SATURDAYS  

 

1. Rob & Sue Meyer      

2. Doris Moorehead & Family 

3. Glenda & Bernie Conradi    If someone on a team cannot serve on their 

4. Ludy Parker & Judy Bartz    week, they are asked  to please change with  

5. Lori & Mike O’Connor and Dottie McIntosh another  team. 
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A nice group of members enjoying  

New Year’s Eve together playing games  
and working puzzles.  

      

 

 

 
               

 

Saturday, January 28 was the date for 
a fun time coming together for a 
“church warming” /Pampered Chef 
Party for CLC..  There was a great at-
tendance and the church benefitted all 
the way around. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Even  
More Activities 
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Bible Believing!  

Lutheran Christians believe the Bible to 
be the inspired, inerrant and infallible 
Word of God.  We hold the Old and New 
Testaments to be a special revelation from 
God concerning His plan of salvation for 
the whole world.  Bible reading  and Bible 
study  are important to us as we continue 
in our relationship with the very Word 
made flesh—Jesus Christ.                                       

 

Holy Spirit Heeding!  

Lutheran Christians believe that we can-
not by our own reason or strength believe 
in Jesus Christ, our Lord, or come to Him; 
but the Holy Spirit has called us by the 
Gospel, enlightened us with His gifts, 
sanctified and keeps us in the true faith.  
We were saved 2000 years ago when Jesus 
said from the cross, “It is finished.”  The 
Holy Spirit applies that to each of us 
through the gift of faith. 

 

Sacraments Receiving!  

Lutheran Christians understand that God 
works through means.  He has chosen to 
be active and present in the water of Holy 

Baptism and the bread and wine of Holy 
Communion as His Word is connected 
with these elements.  God comes to us 
with His promises of grace, forgiveness 
and new life.  Faith receives the blessings 
bestowed in and through these means of 
grace! 

 

Love Sharing!  

Lutheran Christians awakened to God’s 
grace in Jesus Christ and aware of His 
overwhelming love for lost and condemned 
sinners are eager to share this love with 
all people. Christ Lutheran Church is here 
to make everyone a disciple of Christ by 
teaching the world administering the Sac-
raments, by supporting one another in 
love, however necessary, and by using the 
gifts of the Holy Spirit daily.  

 

Cross Embracing!  

Lutheran Christians embrace a theology 
of the cross.  We approach our faith realis-
tically and the words of Christ truthfully 
when He told us that is the world hated 
Him and persecuted Him it would most 
certainly do the same and more to His 
disciples.  St. Paul affirms this when he  

 

said that when he was weak then was He 
strong.  We understand we are poor, mis-
erable sinners—saved only by God’s grace 
alone. 

 

New Life Living!  

Lutheran Christians enabled and directed 
by the Holy Spirit honor our Lord and 
Savior Jesus Christ by living lives devoted 
to Him.  Having received salvation as a 
gift, our response is to uphold the Ten 
Commandments, to “love the Lord your 
God with all your heart and with all your 
soul and with all your mind,” and “love 
your neighbor as yourself.”  At Christ 
Lutheran Church we are reminded by this 
simple phrase:  Serving God, Serving Peo-
ple. 
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Jesus  loves . . . 
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Discover the Lutheran Difference! 

 


